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October 6, 2020  
 
Mr. Tim Dudley, General Manager 
Secon 
P.O. Box 32159 
Juneau, AK 99803  
 
Re:  Project No. Z675170000/3-02-0111-007-2020  

NOTICE TO PROCEED  
 
Dear Mr. Dudley, 

In accordance with Subsection 80-02, this is your Notice to Proceed (NTP) for the Contract 
work. The effective date of this NTP is October 6, 2020.  In accordance with Contract form 25D-
10A, you are reminded that all work shall be completed by October 31, 2021 

Subsection 70-04 provides that the Contractor file a Notice of Work (NOW) with Department of 
Labor and Workforce Development (DOLWD) and pay all fees as prerequisite to NTP. On 
10/1/20 the Contractor notified the Department that NOW was filed on 9/13/20 but payment of 
the filing fee has been delayed while DOLWD tests a new payment system. Please send proof of 
payment as soon as it is available. 

Tasks that need to be completed prior to the start of construction include but are not limited to 
the following: 

• Subsection GCP-60-08 contains the Submittal Procedure for this project  
• Subsection GCP-80-03: Hold Pre-Construction Conference 
• Subsection GCP-80-03: Contractor Civil Rights Representative Form 25A-302 for Secon 

and each Subcontractor and Lower Tier Subcontractor 
• Subsection GCP-80-04: Safety Plan Compliance Document (SPCD)  
• Subsection GCP-100-01: Contractor Quality Control Program (CQCP) 
• Subsection G-100-2.1: Posted Notices 
• Section G-130: Field Office, Lab, Equipment Storage Shed, Radios 
• Section G-131: Trucks 
• Subsection G-300-2.1: CPM Schedule 
• Subsection P-641-3.1a: Project eNOIs listed as Active Status on the DEC website 

Prior to beginning any subcontract work, submit the Contractor Self Certification, Form 25D-042 
(reference subsection 80-01), and a copy of the full subcontract agreement for each subcontractor 
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to Willow Gaber, our Regional Construction Office Engineer. Her telephone number is 
(907) 465-2603 and her email is willow.gaber@alaska.gov. 

The Project Manager assigned to the Project is John Kajdan, P.E.  His telephone number is 
(907) 465-2392 and his email is john.kajdan@alaska.gov. The Department’s onsite Project 
Engineer has not been assigned at this time. 

We look forward to a successful project.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
John S. Kajdan, P.E. for 
Construction Group Chief (Acting) 
 
JK / bm 
 
ec: Kami Bartness, Contracts 
 Todd Boris, P.E., Construction QA Engineer 
 Pat Carroll, P.E., Deputy Director 
 Paige Drayton, Concurrent Review Engineer 
 David Frary, Construction Materials Coordinator 
 Willow Gaber, Regional Construction Office Engineer  
 Venus Larson, P.E., FAA 
 Jimmy George, Dept. of Labor, Wage and Hour Division 
 Christopher Goins, P.E., Regional Construction Engineer 
 Scott Gray, Southeast District Superintendent 
 Micheal W. Hills, Construction Permit Compliance Reviewer 
 Dave Heeter, Secon 
 Jenny Huntley, Secon 
 Jeff Jarvis, Maintenance Station Foreman and Airport Manager 
 Jeff Jenkins, Chief of Contracts 
 Rashaud Joseph, DOT&PF Civil Rights Office 
 John Kajdan, P.E., Construction Project Manager 
 Amber Marshall, Project Control 
 D. Lance Mearig, P.E., Regional Director 
 Kirk Miller, P.E., Regional Preconstruction Engineer 
 Shawn Miller, Headquarters Finance 
 Jimmy Nguyen, Administrative Services 
 Chuck Tripp, P.E., Engineering Manager 
 Bob Trousil, P.E., Regional Materials Engineer 
 dot.ser.project.control@alaska.gov 
 dot.sr.accounting@alaska.gov  
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